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  Chapter News—Let’s Get Going!  
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

  
 

 
   Ken       Jim 
 
This is the first newsletter for our new EAA Bruce McCombs Chapter 72.  The 
new chapter is also now a 501(c)(3) with new bylaws.  We have accepted into the 
new Chapter the donation of the Rans S19 from Ken Hendrickson.  Ken will now 
be able to take a tax deduction for the donation of the Rans.  There are a few other 
changes to the chapter which we will discuss at the November 15th meeting. 
It was the first time that Ken Hendrickson or his family had seen the S19 
completely assembled (short the engine).  It was the first time anybody had seen it 
assembled and Dana, Scott, Hank and I were just as anxious to see it as Ken was.  
So early afternoon Thursday, just prior to our October meeting, Dana delivered the 
plane to the MLAA hangar and the four of us slipped the wings on and installed all 
the control surfaces.  If you were one of the 30 chapter members who attended, 
then you also got to see this beautiful little airplane. If you missed the October 
meeting, you also missed the opportunity to meet Ken, and his family, Janis 
Dean, and Erick.  Like Ken, they have all been around airplanes all their lives and 
are very good pilots.  Wouldn’t it be something if they all joined our chapter!  We 
can only hope. 
You also missed a very good presentation by Mark Steward on Mountain flying. I 
think we all learned something about flying in the mountains.  I didn’t know that  
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the FAA considers anything above 6,000’ as mountainous terrain, like the rising 
terrain just north of Meadow Lake Airport, which continues to smack one or two 
uneducated low-land pilots every year! 
I mentioned that we assembled the plane short the engine and propeller.  The Rotax 
912 engine is going to cost more than twice the amount the chapter has in the bank.  
I received a call from Ken the day after our meeting and Ken said he had just been 
looking through the newsletter and realized that the chapter didn’t have any 
money!  He said he felt bad that he had given us an incomplete project, not 
realizing that we couldn’t afford to buy the engine, so he bought one for us and it 
may be here, along with the prop, by the time you receive this newsletter.  I cannot 
believe the generosity of this kind MAN.   
We have another stroke of good luck in that Eric Payne has offered to let us 
assemble the S19 in the hangar at his house!  With Dana in charge of this project, I 
don’t think it will take too long to complete.  I know that Dana will be looking for 
some help from the chapter but mostly from those who have signed up for the 
flying club.  The chapter owes it to Ken to finish this project with the same quality 
of workmanship that he has put into it.  It will be a challenge but with the talented 
people that we have in this chapter I feel confident that it can and will be done.   
Esther Smith has sent out some post cards about the chapter’s December Holiday 
Get-together and requested RSVP’s.  If you are planning to attend please RSVP to 
jim@kdsteward.com ASAP.  I need to give the Airplane Restaurant a headcount by 
November 15th.                                                                                                                
Blue skies ahead! 
 
Jim Steward, President 
Chapter 72                                                                                                                                          
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October Meeting Photos 
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      Young Eagles, Oct. 20, 2018 
 

 
 
 

 
 



 

Chapter Financials Thank you for supporting 
these EAA Chapter 72 

members! 
 

 
 

Joan Spratford, Owner 
(719) 630-7700 

(800) 739-2520 Fax (719) 630-1892 

Advantage A Travel 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Date: Nov. 15, 2018, Thursday 

Time: 6:00 PM Social hour. 

7:00 PM Meeting 
 
 

Place: KFLY, MLAA Hangar 

Program:  Dr. Jerome Limoge is scheduled 
to speak to us about Basic Med. 

Chapter Meeting 

EAA Chapter 72 
Financial Position 

As of October 31, 2018 
 

ASSETS 
   Current Assets 
        Checking/Savings 

ENT FED Credit Union – Checking  6,840.21 
ENT FED Credit Union – Savings        25.00 
Farmers State Bank – Savings      728.52 
Petty Cash                       65.50 
            
Total Checking/Savings                 7,659.23 
 
Total Current Assets                 7,659.23 

         
 
LIABILITIES & EQUITY 
   Equity 
        Unrestricted Net Assets                7,736.68 
        Net Income                      -77.45  
 
   Total Equity                  7,659.23 
 
TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY                7,659.23 
                                  
 
Prepared by Sandy Martin   

 
               

   
       

   
   

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
MEADOW LAKE AIRPORT - COLORADO SPRINGS , COLORADO 
 
 

Next Meeting 
Thursday, 

Nov. 15, 2018 

 
Randy Loyd 
Newsletter Publisher 
17435 Caribou Dr. E 
Monument, CO 80132 

 
Phone: (719) 331-2169 
Email: garyrloyd@avsource.com 

 

 

 

Visit our website: http://eaa72.org  

Chapter 72 Officers 

President: Jim Steward 
Vice President: Scott Benger 
Secretary: Esther Smith 
Treasurer: Sandy Martin 
Membership Chairman: Carl Benda 
Director: Vann Norred 

719-352-1608 
719-481-4055 
719-637-0876 
719-351-1640 
719-649-0052 
719-229-2150 

jim@kdsteward.com 
scb5710@comcast.net 
esthersmith@juno.com 
sandy_martin@earthlink.net 
carl@automatic-access.com 
vann@pikespeak.net 

Young Eagle Coordinator: Sandy Martin 
Young Eagle Pilot Coordinator:   Lee Wolford 

719-351-1640 
719-338-1370 

sandy_martin@earthlink.net 
leefly@Sprynet.com 

Newsletter: Randy Loyd 
Webmaster: Bob Hall 

719-331-2169 
719-591-6622 

garyrloyd@avsource.com 
robjhall@comcast.net 

Technical Counselors/Advisors: 
Fred Carter - Engines 719-291-0815 
Jay Brinkmeyer 719-963-3408 

Burrall Sanders 719-660-8650 

About Our Chapter 

EAA Chapter 72 meets at Meadow Lake Airport. Meetings are on 3rd Thursday evening of each month with a Young Eagle 
Rally and/or breakfast/brunch/lunch or other activity throughout the month on Saturdays. Look for the calendar of events to high- 
light special chapter events like Young Eagle Rallies, fly-outs, and all other chapter sponsored activities. 

 
The Chapter Newsletter is published monthly, normally mailed and available on the website a few days before each meeting. 
Readers are encouraged to contribute articles, photos, etc. by submitting them to the Newsletter Editor in hard copy — email, pen/ 
paper, as long as it’s not verbal—by the first Saturday of each month. 

 
Annual membership is $25. Send to Sandy Martin, at 7505 Mallard Drive, Peyton, CO 80831, payable EAA Chapter 72, and 
start receiving the newsletter each month, attending the meetings and having a great time with sport aviation. 
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